Minutes of Meeting of Co. Cavan Joint Policing Committee held in the Council Chamber, Cavan on Friday 11 September 2015 at 3:30pm.
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Elected Representatives:
 Cllr. John Paul Feeley, Cllr. Clifford Kelly, Cllr. Winston Bennett, Cllr. Peter Mc Vitty, Cllr. Madeline Argue, Cllr. Noel Connell, Cllr. Paddy Mc Donald, Cllr. Paddy Smith, Cllr. Damien Brady
Oireachtas Members: Deputy Brendan Smith, Senator Diarmuid Wilson
Community Representatives: Brian Mc Dermott, Noleen Smith, Vanessa Clarke, Ciarán O’Donoghue, Bob Gilbert, Frank Mc Dermott

Executive: Tommy Ryan (CE, Cavan County Council), Ger Finn (Cavan County Council), Eoin Doyle (Cavan County Council), Gráinne Boyle (Cavan County Council)
Garda Officers: Chief Superintendent James Sheridan, Superintendent James Coen
Apologies: Cllr Niamh Smyth, Cllr. Carmel Brady, Deputy Joe O’Reilly, Cllr. Fergal Curtin
In Attendance: Sergeant Alan Roughneen, Sergeant Fergus Treanor
· Presentation on Age Friendly Community Policing

A presentation was jointly delivered to the Cavan Age Friendly Alliance and the Cavan Joint Policing Committee by Sergeant Alan Roughneen.

Jack Keyes (Chair of the Cavan Age Friendly Alliance) welcomed Sergeant Roughneen along with members of the County Cavan Joint Policing Committee to the meeting. The presentation delivered covering the following areas:

· Age Demographics

· Implications for Garda Síochána

· Crime in Ireland (AGS Annual Report 2010-2013)

· How Ireland ranks internationally in terms of safety

· Causes of crime in Ireland

· Crime prevention measures

· Crimes involving older people (2013 PULSE data)

· Fear of Crime and the Older Person

· An Garda Síochána Crime Prevention Approach

· Crime Prevention and the Older Person

· Crime Prevention Ambassadors Project

John Paul Feeley as chair of the JPC also welcomed Sergeant Roughneen to the meeting and thanked him for his presentation commenting that the information delivered is good advice for everyone, not just older people.

Deputy Brendan Smith acknowledged the great work being undertaken by the Gardaí with the limited resources they have. A major problem is the suspended sentences being handed out through the courts; he believes that this offers no deterrent to commit crime. He reported that Fianna Fáil is currently working on legislation to see the introduction of tougher new sentences. They propose a minimum of three years for anyone convicted of burglary and seven years for a third burglary. Anyone using a car during a burglary should be disqualified from driving for three years. 

Sergeant Roughneen emphasised the importance of the Text Alert System and the important role the community have in preventing crime within their own communities by being the eyes and ears of the Gardaí on the ground. He also suggested that people should note the serial numbers or stencil mark all equipment/tools for identification if ever recovered.
Catherine Mc Guigan (Age Friendly Ireland) commented that the Cavan Age Alliance has been very productive in addressing crime and the elderly. She suggested that there is an opportunity for the Community Policing Guidelines on Technical and Environmental Design to be incorporated into the brief of the Health & Housing Working Group. She also expressed her best wishes to Chief Superintendent Sheridan and thanked him for his commitment to the Cavan Age Friendly Programme.
Cllr. Connell made the point that some form of identification should be needed if selling items such as copper, gold jewellery. He believes this whole area needs to be tightened up on and more accountability is needed. 

Cllr. Brady said that he welcomed the announcement of 500 additional Gardaí but stated that rural Garda stations also need additional resources. Sergeant Roughneen acknowledged the changing landscape in rural areas but he said that while they may not receive additional resources this is being tackled by re-deploying existing resources more efficiently. 

Cllr. Kelly stated that Gardaí will not attend neighbouring divisions for call outs and this causes a weakness in the system. He believes more CCTV cameras are needed in public areas. Sergeant Roughneen welcomed anyone to contact him in relation to setting up CCTV systems.
In reply to some of the points raised Chief Superintendent Sheridan made the following comments:

·  There would be 13 new Garda recruits posted to the Cavan/Monaghan division and 8 of those will be stationed in County Cavan
· People not marking their property is a big problem

· CCTV is not always the answer in relation to the prevention of crime.

Cllr. Feeley thanked Sergeant Roughneen for his attendance at the meeting. He welcomed the increase in Garda numbers being allocated but stated they are nowhere near the levels 10 years ago and there are still major problems within the county with cross border crime, with substantial increases in recent times.
Members of the Cavan Age Friendly Alliance departed the meeting following this presentation.

· Minutes and Matters Arising
Cllr Mc Vitty proposed the minutes and Cllr. Bennett seconded them. 
Cllr. Feeley thanked Ger Finn for his contribution to the JPC over his term as Chief Executive and he also welcomed the incoming Chief Executive Tommy 

Ryan.

Gráinne Boyle confirmed a letter had been issued to the Taoiseach on behalf of the JPC in relation to Fianna Fáil’s Draft Legislation on Fuel Smuggling. An acknowledgment has been received but no response to date. Cllr. Feeley asked for this to be followed up on.
· Livestock Thief – Sergeant Fergus Treanor
Sergeant Treanor reported that incidences concerning the theft of livestock within County Cavan mainly related to the theft of sheep from the Cootehill and Kilnaleck areas. He presented a map displaying where the majority of incidences take place and by what type. 
He outlined what is currently being done to counteract such activity describing how the authorities on both sides of the border have developed a multi-agency approach to tackling the issue. A full audit has been carried out on the books and animals of farms owned by suspects, as well as simultaneous searches by the PSNI and Gardaí on the homes and farms of known criminals who are thought to be working in collision with one another. As a result of this work to date there has been more monitoring of the movements of animals through meat plants by suspects and their associates. Twenty-seven farms and four meat outlets have been searched. He said one hundred animals were seized and twenty two are still being held. Along with this, he said two illegal abattoirs were closed down, one of which was operating in County Cavan. Overall there are currently twenty four prosecution files with the DPP. 
Deputy Smith stated that there has to be more effective methods of identifying and dealing with illegal abattoirs. He said the Food Industry is very important to Ireland’s economy and if this is not dealt with our competitors will use this against us.

Sergeant Treanor replied that it is very bad for someone’s reputation if they are caught purchasing illegal meat. Also the penalties for those going before the courts can be quite severe.
Cllr Feeley thanked Sergeant Treanor for his informative presentation and he congratulated the Gardaí and related agencies for the work undertaken in tackling this issue.

· Report from the Community Alert Networking Event
A report from the evening was circulated to all members. There was a good turnout for the event with over ninety people in attendance. Some of the main issues which arose related to how efficiently the Text Alert System was operating within the Cavan Division, particularly around the number of texts being issued, how detailed they were and how quickly they were being sent out. Superintendent Coen reported that Inspector Boyle has been working on resolving some of these issues with the local Community Alert Groups. He said that he will follow up on any outstanding issues which the Community Alert Groups have, however he reported the number of texts going out to the groups has increased following the meeting.
Vanessa Clarke stated that the event was very worthwhile and offers the chance for great collaboration within the area of crime prevention. Another networking meeting could possibly be organised in the Spring of next year. She distributed a map of the twelve Community Alert Groups who plotted their boundary areas on the night. The aim is to eventually have all the Community Alert Groups within the County (46) boundary areas mapped so gaps which exist within the County can be identified. The cooperation of Community Alert Groups will be required to do this. Vanessa said she will encourage Community Alert Groups within the County to contact Gráinne Boyle in order to complete this exercise.
· Annual JPC Public Meeting
The JPC guidelines state that the JPC should host at least one public meeting during the year. Cllr Feeley believed this meeting should have a specific focus on the issue of rural crime as this is currently a very topical issue.
He requested that JPC members contact Gráinne Boyle within the next week regarding possible themes for the meeting and a date for the meeting should be confirmed within two weeks.
· AOB
Chief Superintendent Sheridan circulated figures on crime statistics within the County from January to August 2015. The statistics showed that the number of burglaries had increased significantly in the Cavan District over this period with the Belturbet area in particular being targeted.
Cllr. Brady referred to a motion which he had raised at a recent Council meeting relating to CCTV cameras being placed in troublesome blackspots within the County. He wanted to bring this to the attention of the JPC members also. Cllr. Kelly also called for CCTV to be placed in Kingscourt. 
Cllr. Kelly appealed to Chief Superintendent Sheridan for extra resources to be deployed to the Kingscourt area. He also stated the need for a dedicated Drugs Task Force to be set up within the County. Deputy Smith also agreed with this.

Cllr. Connell said that following the last JPC there have been huge improvements in relation to the issue of drugs within his area and he wanted to thank the Chief Superintendent for this. 

Vanessa Clarke informed members that there is an information session organised by Pobal and Dept. of Environment to take place in the 21st September in the Kilmore Hotel for the operation of the next phase of the Senior Alert Scheme (SAS). 

Cllr. Feeley thanked Chief Superintendent Sheridan for his contributions to the JPC. He stated that all the Garda’s presentations have been excellent and the input and interactions at meetings had been productive, which is testament to him.
The Chief Superintendent Sheridan thanked Ger Finn, Jack Keyes, Gráinne Boyle and Vanessa Clarke for their support through the JPC. He also expressed his gratitude to the media, voluntary community members and the elected members for their continued support and co-operation.

· Next Meeting
The next County Cavan JPC meeting will take place on the 11 December at 3pm in the Council Chamber.
Meeting concluded at 5:15pm.
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